
        HERCULES POLICE DEPARTMENT 
WATCH COMMANDER’S SHIFT REPORT 

 
DATE: April 22, 2024  TIME:    0700-0700          DAY: Monday 

 
THE FOLLOWING CASES ONLY REFLECT A PARTIAL LIST OF ACTUAL 

CASES TAKEN. CALLS FOR SERVICE NOT GENERATING WRITTEN 
REPORTS ARE NOT USUALLY LISTED. All THOSE ARRESTED ARE 

PRESUMED INNOCENT UNTIL PROVEN GUILTY  
 
Outside Assist: On April 22, 2024, at 10:39 AM, an officer heard a call in San Pablo of a 
robbery that occurred, and they had a vehicle description with a plate. The vehicle was 
described as a gray Honda Accord. Our officer ran the plate and saw that it came back to an 
address in Rodeo. The officer located the vehicle traveling to Rodeo and conducted an 
investigative stop on the vehicle. San Pablo officers responded to the scene with the victim 
who identified the driver, 47 year old female of Concord, as the suspect. San Pablo took 
custody of the subject and assisted with towing the vehicle. A case was taken for the outside 
assist. H24-00367 
 
Towed Vehicle: On April 22, 2024, a parking enforcement officer responded to the Hercules 
Library at 109 Civic Dr. for an abandon vehicle. The officer had the Gray 1999 Chevy 
Silverado towed. H24-00368 
 
Possession of Drugs for Sale: On April 22, 2024, at 1:37 PM, an officer conducted a traffic 
enforcement stop on a 2006 Ford Escape for vehicle code violations in the 1200 block of 
Willow Ave. The officer contacted the occupants and smelled the scent of burnt marijuana 
emitting from the vehicle. The officer identified the occupants as a 23 year old male subject 
(SUB 1) out of Fairfield, 23 year old male subject (SUB 2) out of Las Vegas, and 22 year old 
female subject (SUB 3) out of Fairfield. All three were detained and a search of the vehicle 
was conducted. Multiple packages of suspected marijuana packed for sale was located in the 
vehicle along with other pills, suspected codeine syrup, suspected ecstasy, and a large 
amount of cash. All three were arrested and transported to HPD for interviews. It was 
determined that all the illegal items belonged to SUB 1. SUB 2 and SUB 3 were released and 
SUB 1 was transported to Martinez Detention Facility. The vehicle was towed. H24-00369  
 
 


